
QUESTIONS LODGED PURSUANT TO STANDING ORDER NO.16 FOR REPLY AT THE 
MONTHLY MEETING OF DUBLIN CITY COUNCIL TO BE HELD ON MONDAY, 17th JUNE 2019 
 
Q.1 COUNCILLOR PAUL MCAULIFFE 
 To ask the Chief Executive if it is possible to investigate the possibility of installing a 

playground in one of the green areas in Willow Park/ Cedarwood, Dublin 11, as a 
number of residents have been in touch. 

 
Q.2  COUNCILLOR LARRY O’TOOLE 
 To ask the Chief Executive to respond to this request. To have the ‘trip’ on the pathway 

outside (details supplied) repaired. 
 

Q.3  COUNCILLOR LARRY O’TOOLE 
 To ask the Chief Executive if the large overgrown tree between (details supplied) be 

treated/cut back. The roots appear to be causing damage to garden walls and 
driveways. 
 

Q.4 COUNCILLOR LARRY O’TOOLE 
 To ask the Chief Executive to provide a ‘Children at Play’ sign before the left hand 

bend at (details supplied). 
 

Q.5  COUNCILLOR LARRY O’TOOLE 
 To ask the Chief Executive to make provision for window replacement at (details 

supplied). 
 

Q.6 COUNCILLOR JANE HORGAN-JONES 
 To ask the Chief Executive what restrictions (if any) operate in respect of where 

wheelie bins should be left for collection, if there is a relevant bye-law that applies? 
What remedies residents have available to them to deal with the issue of residents 
leaving bins in public laneways rather than in front of their own houses. 

 
Q.7  COUNCILLOR JANE HORGAN-JONES 
 To ask the Chief Executive if he is aware that the laneway adjacent to (details 

supplied) (the “laneway”) has had the padlock, on the gate to which all users of the 
laneway had a copy key of, removed by one individual. The residents were not 
provided with copies of the key to the new padlock. The new lock does not match the 
other padlocks on the other gates used to access the laneway.  In addition, said 
individual artificially leaves the gate open during the day thereby posing a security 
and/or safety risk, and locks the gate after business hours.  The purpose of this gate 
being left open during the day is to allow the customers and users of that individual’s 
business direct access to the illegal business at the rear of (details supplied), in direct 
contravention of Planning Enforcement Notice issued under Section 154 of the 
Planning and Development Act 2000 on 16 October 2018 (details supplied).  Despite 
several demands said individual has failed, refused and/or neglected to keep the gates 
locked (except when in use) for security and safety reasons, and has failed, refused 
and/or neglected to reinstate the old padlock to which all the residents have a copy 
key or in the alternative, provide all residents with a copy key to the new lock. Please 
say what impact this unilateral change of lock of the laneway and managing of the gate 
has, on the status of the laneway. Please advise the residents what procedures are 
open to them to re-establish the original status quo – i.e. the situation before the 
commercially motivated and unilateral actions of one individual. 

 
 
 
 



Q.8  COUNCILLOR JANE HORGAN-JONES 
 To ask the Chief Executive in relation to Section 154 of the Planning and Development 

Act 2000 on 16 October 2018 (ref. E0768/18), why will it take 11 months from issuing 
the enforcement letter to the proposed court date on 17 September 2019, and in 
particular why an earlier court date was not sought against an illegal two-week-old 
business (dog day care) immediately after the period the enforcement notice, 25 
January 2019, elapsed.     
Why did it take two months to appoint Dixon Quinlan Solicitors on 28 March 2019 after 
it was established that the infringement of the enforcement notice was ongoing, and 
why this law firm did not seek a much earlier introduction date with the Court.   
What instruction was given to this law firm regarding urgency.  Please state if further 
inspections of the area are scheduled to gather evidence for the City Council’s case, 
what the outcome of previous inspections in relation to this file. 
 

Q.9 COUNCILLOR JANE HORGAN-JONES 
 To ask the Chief Executive what inspections were carried out under file reference 

E0373/19 and what decision has been made. 
 

Q.10  COUNCILLOR DERMOT LACEY 
 To ask the Chief Executive to ask the if the tree stump that has been left on the footpath 

outside number (details supplied) could be finally removed as it has been left there 
in a very dangerous situation for about a year since the tree was removed. 
 

Q.11  COUNCILLOR DERMOT LACEY 
 To ask the Chief Executive if he could urgently have the maintenance issues at (details 

supplied) reviewed and repaired. Previous tenants moved wiring and plumbing - and 
Council now wont repair. This tenant did not move any of this and I have viewed the 
situation, it is dangerous. 
 

Q.12  COUNCILLOR DERMOT LACEY 
 To ask the Chief Executive if he could quantify the approximate additional income that 

Dublin City Council would receive if the homes excluded from requirement to pay the 
LPT were now included. 

 
Q.13  COUNCILLOR DERMOT LACEY 
 To ask the Chief Executive if he could list any correspondence received from the 

Department of Housing, Planning and Local Government - from Officials or the Minister 
and the Department of An Taoiseach - either the Taoiseach or Officials during the 
months of May and June to date. 

 
Q.14  COUNCILLOR MICHEÁL MAC DONNCHA 
 To ask the Chief Executive what action is being taken to replace the many now illegible 

and sub-standard street name plates throughout the City. 
 
Q.15  COUNCILLOR CHRIS ANDREWS 
 To ask the Chief Executive can he arrange to have the road re-surfaced from Sean 

Moore Roundabout up to the East Link as residents in Poolbeg Quay and Pigeon 
House Road are finding the big trucks and container carrying trucks that bounce over 
the pot holed road very difficult during the day and extremely noisy at night? 

  
Q.16 COUNCILLOR CHRIS ANDREWS 
 To ask the Chief Executive can he examine the traffic flows on Pigeon House 

Road and put in place measures to reduce non-residential through traffic on Pigeon 
House Road as the traffic is constantly heavy and makes it extremely difficult for 
residents trying to access their homes. 



Q.17  COUNCILLOR DEIRDRE HENEY 
 To ask the Chief Executive to please refer to the large tree outside (details supplied) 

the roots of which have caused the footpath to crack leaving a hazardous situation for 
many vulnerable pedestrians living in the locality and say if he can arrange to have the 
footpath properly reinstated. 
 

Q.18 COUNCILLOR DEIRDRE HENEY 
 To ask the Chief Executive can he please refer to the large tree outside (details 

supplied) the sap from which has caused damage to the car engine of the resident of 
(details supplied) and also leaves the road in a hazardous condition for vulnerable 
pedestrians with a large volume of sap on same and say if he can arrange to have the 
tree seriously pruned to prevent any further damage to the motor vehicle as well as to 
prevent any vulnerable pedestrian slipping and falling. 
 

Q.19 COUNCILLOR DEIRDRE HENEY 
 To ask the Chief Executive can he please refer to the request from constituent that a 

cycleway be installed at (details supplied) to encourage children to use same and 
also that an awareness campaign accompany the installation of same to further inform 
cyclists/make cyclists aware that they must yield to pedestrians as not to do so is in 
breach of the law and can incur a penalty 
  

Q.20 COUNCILLOR DEIRDRE HENEY 
 To ask the Chief Executive can he please refer to the application from my constituent 

at (details supplied) who is awaiting works to be carried out to him home under the 
Scheme for persons with disabilities and say if he will arrange for the works to be 
carried out at an early date as my constituent is experiencing ill health and urgently 
needs these works to be carried out. 
 

Q.21 COUNCILLOR PATRICK COSTELLO 
 To ask the Chief Executive to provide a list of all land owned by Dublin City Council. 

 
Q.22  COUNCILLOR PATRICK COSTELLO 
 To ask the Chief Executive to provide a list of all international bodies of which Dublin 

City Council is a member of. 
 

Q.23 COUNCILLOR PATRICK COSTELLO 
 To ask the Chief Executive to provide a list of all cities we have international 

agreements with, providing a list of each city, the date it was agreed and the style of 
agreement. 
 

Q.24  COUNCILLOR MANNIX FLYNN 
 To ask the Chief Executive to issue a report with regards to how much revenue has 

been generated from the Tom Clarke bridge, what becomes of the money and where 
the money is allocated and on what projects. 
 

Q.25  COUNCILLOR MANNIX FLYNN 
 To ask the Chief Executive to give a breakdown of the costs of mortgage loan 

payments for Dublin City Council houses and if this charge rate is compatible with other 
lenders in the field. Why DCC insist on charging .555 percent of the loan amount to 
Rebuilding Ireland loan applicants, which is 159.40 per month (based on the max loan), 
when a similar policy is available with an online insurer for 10.00 per month (based on 
a 24-year-old applicant) or 15.00 per month with illness cover. All financial institutions 
in the state have been prohibited from insisting that an applicant sign up for the lenders 
own mortgage protection policy, yet DCC insist on this practice. 
 



Q.26  COUNCILLOR MANNIX FLYNN 
 To ask the Chief Executive given the serious concerns around the use of illegal drugs 

in Dublin and the recent proposal to facilitate drug injection rooms at Merchants Quay 
can the Chief Executive call minister Catherine Byrne TD to publish the recent minority 
and majority reports commissioned by the government into drug use and addiction and 
related services immediately. 

 
Q.27  COUNCILLOR MANNIX FLYNN 
 To ask the Chief Executive to give clear guidance as to the regulation and use of 

scooters on our footpaths in the city. 
 
Q.28  COUNCILLOR TERENCE FLANAGAN 
 To ask the Chief Executive for his response to the TomTom Traffic index survey which 

places Dublin as the 6th worst city in Europe and to advise as to what measures he is 
planning to take to reduce traffic congestion in Dublin city & suburbs. 

 
Q.29  COUNCILLOR TERENCE FLANAGAN 
 To ask the Chief Executive as to whether he has had the Traffic department review the 

traffic markings at Luas crossings in light of the amount of collisions on the streets of 
Dublin. 

 
Q.30  COUNCILLOR TERENCE FLANAGAN 
 To ask the Chief Executive to provide an update regarding the buildings works taking 

place at the Hugh Lane gallery to accommodate the new Central library. 
 
Q.31  COUNCILLOR TERENCE FLANAGAN 
 To ask the Chief Executive for an update regarding plans to revitalise O’Connell Street 

as set out by the O’Connell Street Revival Society. 
 
Q.32 COUNCILLOR CRIONA NÍ DHALAIGH 
 To ask the Chief Executive who is responsible for the repair of the footpath outside 

(details supplied). The elderly residents who lives here has been trying for some time 
now to get someone to take responsibility for condition it was left in following works on 
the road. Can the footpath please be repaired as soon as possible before someone 
falls and has a bad accident? When works take place on our roads/footpaths by 
companies other than DCC who is responsible to ensure that the roads/pavements are 
left in a safe/satisfactory condition? If they are not what action is taken? Are fines 
issued?  

 
Q.33  COUNCILLOR CRIONA NÍ DHALAIGH 
 To ask the Chief Executive if (details supplied) are on the derelict sites register? If so 

have they been fined? They have been derelict for a long time now and an awful 
eyesore for those living beside it. Photos attached. 
 

Q.34 COUNCILLOR CRIONA NÍ DHALAIGH 
 To ask the Chief Executive to consider piloting a fob gate only access for one block in 
 (details supplied) such as St Audeon’s or Emmet Buildings. If it proves successful it 

could be rolled out to the other blocks. It was raised with me by residents in the 
complex. 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Q.35  COUNCILLOR REBECCA MOYNIHAN 
 To ask the Chief Executive for a list of all pre planning consultations, the planning 

consultations the planning department has had with Hines or their agents regarding 
the Player Wills and its lands. This list should include all attendees at the meeting 
and notes of the discussion.  
 

Q.36  COUNCILLOR SEAMAS MC GRATTAN 
 To ask the Chief Executive details supplied to prune the trees on (details supplied) 

 
Q.37  COUNCILLOR SEAMAS MC GRATTAN 
 To ask the Chief Executive to put in speed ramps on (details supplied) 

 
Q.38  COUNCILLOR SEAMAS MC GRATTAN 
 To ask the Chief Executive details to engage with the PPN and other community 
 groups to roll out a voter education programme. 
 
Q.39  COUNCILLOR SEAMAS MC GRATTAN 
 To ask the Chief Executive to put litter bins around the (details supplied) 

 
Q.40 COUNCILLOR DAITHÍ DOOLAN 

To ask the Chief Executive why is there a delay on the Springvale  site and when 
does the council expect to get the go ahead from the Department of Housing?  

 
Q.41 COUNCILLOR DAITHÍ DOOLAN  
 To ask the Chief Executive to outline the time frame for delivery of housing and the 

community centre on the Springvale site?  
 
Q.42  COUNCILLOR DAITHÍ DOOLAN  
 To ask the Chief Executive how much money is owed by Irish Water to Dublin City 

Council and when is it planned to have this money paid? 
 
Q.43 COUNCILLOR DAITHÍ DOOLAN 
 To ask the Chief Executive how many applicants are waiting to have housing 

extensions built based on overcrowding or medical grounds?   
 

Q.44 COUNCILLOR KEVIN DONOGHUE 
 To ask the Chief Executive to bring forward proposals to relieve the congestion on 

Pidgeon House Road as residents are trapped in their homes from early afternoon by 
cars and trucks trying to take shortcuts to the Tom Clarke Bridge and to avoid traffic 
jams on the Sean Moore Road. 

 
Q.45 COUNCILLOR KEVIN DONOGHUE 
 To ask the Chief Executive for Bremen Road/Avenue/Grove, Pine Road, Kerlogue 
 Road, Kyleclare Road, Cymric Road, Leukos Road, Isolda Road and Clonlara to be 

included in the next phase of the 30 kilometres zone to help reduce speed in a 
residential area. 

 
Q.46  COUNCILLOR KEVIN DONOGHUE  
 To ask the Chief Executive when will the damp and mould issue at this address, 
 (details supplied) is going to be fixed and a timeframe as to when this damp, mould 
 issue will be sorted and when will the damp expert attend the home to inspect. 

  
 
 
 



Q.47  COUNCILLOR KEVIN DONOGHUE 
 To ask the Chief Executive to ensure that contractors are adhering to time restrictions 

for commencing work at the development at (details supplied). 
 

Q.48  COUNCILLOR RACHEAL BATTEN 
 To ask the Chief Executive for information regarding the future plans for the used land 

at Shantalla Manor. 
 

Q.49  COUNCILLOR RACHEAL BATTEN 
 To ask the Chief Executive to assess and provide a plan for the refurbishment of units 

at Hampstead Court, Glasnevin, Dublin 9 and the renewal of recreational space at the 
complex. Several of the units are in poor condition and some are uninhabitable, the 
grounds are also in poor condition and in need of maintenance.  

 
Q.50  COUNCILLOR RACHEAL BATTEN 
 To ask the Chief Executive to arrange for repairs to the pavement along the northern 
 side of Griffith Ave from Mobhi Road to Swords Road. The pavement is damaged and 

causing a trip hazard along this part of the road. 
 
Q.51 COUNCILLOR RACHEAL BATTEN 
 To ask the Chief Executive for double yellow lines to be placed on Shanliss Road in 

front of the houses before the shops at the junction of Shanowen road to prevent cars 
and deliveries from parking there blocking access to driveways of residents. 

 
Q.52  COUNCILLOR KEITH CONNOLLY 
 To ask the Chief Executive to provide an update on the closure of the (details 

supplied) and the purchase of replacement facilities.  
 

Q.53 COUNCILLOR KEITH CONNOLLY 
 To ask the Chief Executive to provide an update on a Local Statutory Plan for the 

(details supplied)  
 

Q.54  COUNCILLOR KEITH CONNOLLY 
 To ask the Chief Executive to review the decision not to issue any more dog fouling 

bins in the North West Area. 
 
Q.55  COUNCILLOR KEITH CONNOLLY 
 To ask the Chief Executive to investigate the possibility of installing Water Stations like 
 the below photo in Mayo.  
 
Q.56  COUNCILLOR DECLAN FLANAGAN 
 To ask the Chief Executive to outline what the height restrictions are for construction 

of new buildings in the city centre and whether there are plans to review them and if 
he will make a statement on the matter. 

 
Q.57 COUNCILLOR DECLAN FLANAGAN 
 To ask the Chief Executive to provide a report regarding the number of social & 

affordable housing units that the council plans to build in 2019, 2020 & 2021 and for 
update re: plan to roll out an affordable housing scheme. 

 
Q.58  COUNCILLOR DECLAN FLANAGAN 
 To ask the Chief Executive to provide details of how much has been paid out in 
 consultant fees and in claims to the public over the past 3 years and if he will make a 

statement on the matter. 
 



Q.59  COUNCILLOR DECLAN FLANAGAN 
 To ask the Chief Executive to outline what measures are being taken to make cycling 

safer in the city for cyclists, drivers and pedestrians and if he will make a statement on 
the matter. 

 
Q.60  COUNCILLOR VINCENT JACKSON 
 To ask the Chief Executive to arrange for a small piece of work to be done to (details 

supplied) 
 

Q.61  COUNCILLOR VINCENT JACKSON 
 To ask the Chief Executive can DCC please give me some direction on what can be 

done to some residents who constantly stock-pile domestic waste in their front and 
rear gardens much to the annoyance of fellow neighbours, It was one of the most 
contentious issues for me and my team in the recent local elections and was not an 
issue just for Local Authority tenets but to those in private housing as well. 

 
Q.62  COUNCILLOR VINCENT JACKSON 
 To ask the Chief Executive can Dublin City Council look at the parks maintenance at 

East Timor Park Lower, Ballyfermot Dublin 10 next to the Ranch. Neighbours have told 
me on many occasions the area can be left with waste for long periods without any 
response, Can I have a contact number going forward where residents can report 
dumping etc. 

 
Q.63 COUNCILLOR VINCENT JACKSON 
 To ask the Chief Executive to please indicate when the housing development at 

Cornamona Court, Kylemore Road, Ballyfermot Dublin 10 will commence I was led to 
believe the project, which is badly needed would commence in May however to date 
no activity has happened on the site. 

 
Q.64  COUNCILLOR DEIRDRE CONROY 
 To ask the Chief Executive to refer to traffic light sequences and advise if they have 

been altered on Bus Corridor routes close to city centre; and say that traffic light 
sequences would be reviewed to improve traffic movement. Reason being the South 
City Residents have noted that traffic congestion is increased on canal junctions, due 
to shortened traffic light sequences.  

 
Q.65  COUNCILLOR DEIRDRE CONROY 
 To ask the Chief Executive to refer to Policy G128 of the Dublin City Development Plan 
 2016-2022 which states that it is the policy of Dublin City Council: “To support the 

implementation of the Dublin City Tree Strategy, which provides the vision for the long-
term planting, protection and maintenance of trees, hedgerows and woodlands within 
Dublin City” and say whether it is the Council’s intention to preserve existing trees 
throughout historic suburbs for the purpose of preserving the environment. The reason 
being hundreds of trees on historic roads on the north and south side of the city center 
are impacted by NTA road widening proposals, which contravenes Policy G128. 

 
Q.66 COUNCILLOR ANTHONY CONNAGHAN 
 To ask the Chief Executive to arrange for before and after pictures to be taken when 

works are being carried out on roads and footpaths by outside bodies or contractors. 
Some areas are left in a bad state after works for prolonged periods of time. I have 
noticed companies doing complete re-instatements almost immediately in the Fingal 
area so am wondering why this can't be replicated in DCC's area? 
 

 
 



Q.67  COUNCILLOR ANTHONY CONNAGHAN 
 To ask the Chief Executive to investigate the possibility of widening the railway bridge 

at Cross Guns junction (adjacent Quillsen Estate Agents) to allow for greater safety for 
cyclists. I have been informed of a number of incidents of cyclists being injured by 
converging traffic at this point.  
 

Q.68  COUNCILLOR ANTHONY CONNAGHAN 
 To ask the Chief Executive to arrange for artwork on pillar boxes to include positive 

local role models (sporting/musical etc.)  
 

Q.69  COUNCILLOR ANTHONY CONNAGHAN 
 To ask the Chief Executive to outline the full annual costs of dealing with illegal 

dumping in the Dublin City Area since the Municipal Bin Service was privatised. 
 

Q.70 COUNCILLOR DAMIAN O’FARRELL 
 To ask the Chief Executive if DCC decide that a development proposal is an exempted 

development under the ‘change of use’ class what planning engagement options are 
available to 3rd parties including residential neighbours etc.?   
 

Q.71 COUNCILLOR DAMIAN O’FARRELL 
 To ask the Chief Executive to provide detailed information in respect of the new 

Clontarf to City Centre Cycleway what is DCC’s proposed treatment plan for protected 
junctions including traffic light sequences etc.    

 
Q.72  COUNCILLOR DAMIAN O’FARRELL 
 To ask the Chief Executive for a report in respect of the delay in introducing residential 

parking at the (details supplied).  The plebiscite was concluded quite some time ago 
and residents are anxious that the matter be concluded as a matter of urgency please.    

 
Q.73 COUNCILLOR DAMIAN O’FARRELL 
 To ask the Chief Executive if planning permission is required for the digging out of a 

much-needed water reservoir on a golf course.  I understand that these works are 
exempt as they are works incidental to the maintenance and management of the golf 
course.  I would appreciate confirmation of same.  

 
Q.74  COUNCILLOR HAZEL DE NORTUIN 
 To ask the Chief Executive how many e-charging points are in the different LEA's in 

Dublin City Council and is there plans to install more? 
 
Q.75 COUNCILLOR HAZEL DE NORTUIN 
 To ask the Chief Executive how much has been spent by DCC on impounding horses 

in 2017 and 2018? How much has the council also spent on euthanasia of horses in 
the same time frame? 

 
Q.76 COUNCILLOR JOE COSTELLO 
 To ask the Chief Executive if he will conduct an audit of student accommodation which 
 has been built in the City Council area in each of the last five years, the planning 

applications which have been approved but not yet built; and the number of planning 
applications in the pipeline but not yet decided on. 
 

Q.77  COUNCILLOR JOE COSTELLO 
 To ask the Chief Executive if he will outline his proposals for the future use of the City 

Council depots which are now closed or closing. 
 

 



Q.78  COUNCILLOR JOE COSTELLO 
  To ask the Chief Executive if he will state when work on the long-awaited Liffey Cycle 

Route will begin, considering that it is nearly a decade in planning. 
 
Q.79  COUNCILLOR JOE COSTELLO 
 To ask the Chief Executive if he will provide a scheme of accommodation for those 

wishing to sell and downsize.   
 
Q.80 COUNCILLOR JAMES GEOGHEGN 
 To ask the Chief Executive if he can detail in tabular form all capital expenditure on 

cycling between June 2014 and June 2019 by reference to each project or capital 
spend for each year; if he can detail in tabular form all current expenditure on cycling 
services between June 2014 and June 2019 by reference to each specified service for 
each year; if he can detail in tabular form all capital expenditure to date on the cycling 
infrastructure contained within the Dublin City Council Capital Programme 2018 -2020 
and all capital expenditure outstanding by reference to project or capital spend 
commitment for each year.  

 
Q.81  COUNCILLOR JAMES GEOGHEGAN 
 To ask the Chief Executive if he can detail in tabular form all capital expenditure on 

footpaths between June 2014 and June 2019 by reference to the location of the 
footpaths for each year; if he can detail in tabular form all current expenditure on 
footpaths between June 2014 and June 2019 by reference to the location of the 
footpaths for each year.  

 
Q.82 COUNCILLOR JAMES GEOGHEGAN 
 To ask the Chief Executive if he could provide a breakdown in tabular form of total 
 commercial rates and developmental levies collected in revenue for each local 

electoral area between June 2014 and June 2019 for each year.  
 

Q.83  COUNCILLOR JAMES GEOGHEGAN 
 To ask the Chief Executive what remedial steps have been considered or taken to 

prevent the Ailesbury Pumping Station contributing as a factor to Sandymount Strand’s 
poor water quality designation; if he can provide an update on any management plan 
that has been put in place to address the contributing pressures to Sandymount 
Strand’s poor water quality designation. 

 
Q.84  COUNCILLOR LAWRENCE HEMMINGS 
 To ask the Chief Executive what actions were taken over the last five years to improve 

biodiversity in the city, and specifically, how much budget was allocated towards these 
actions in each of the five years and how much was spent per year. 

 
Q.85 COUNCILLOR LAWRENCE HEMMINGS 
 To ask the Chief Executive to provide a table of data detailing all the bicycle parking 

installed in the last five years by LEA, and specifically, how much budget was allocated 
towards bicycle parking in each of the five years, and how much was spent per year. 
 

Q.86 COUNCILLOR LAWRENCE HEMMINGS 
 To ask the Chief Executive to list by LEA the number of trees, by species, planted on-

street in the last five years, and felled in the last five years, and state how much money 
was allocated towards tree planting, and how much was spent on tree planting, in each 
of the five years. 

 
 
 



Q.87 COUNCILLOR LAWRENCE HEMMINGS 
 To ask the Chief Executive for a table of public recycling facilities (bottle banks, depots 

etc.) by LEA providing detailed information regarding the materials which can be 
recycled at each location and what plans are in train to increase the number of public 
recycling facilities. 

 
Q.88  COUNCILLOR NAOISE Ó’MUIRÍ 
 To ask the Chief Executive as the new cycleway on the South Campshires appears to 

be closed temporarily: 
 

1. Can the CEO detail the reason for the closure and the proposed duration? 
2. There appears to have been no alternative arrangements made to 

accommodate commuter cyclists - why is this? An equivalent road closure 
would result in signposted diversion routes etc. and the same standards should 
apply to all commuting modes 
 

Q.89  COUNCILLOR NAOISE Ó’MUIRÍ 
 To ask the Chief Executive as I support the move away from use of herbicides by 

Dublin City Council as endorsed recently by the Environment Strategic Policy 
Committee, can he confirm what specific approach and strategy is being adopted by 
DCC Roads and Traffic Department in relation to keeping (a) pedestrian footpaths and 
(b) the joining points between footpaths/boundary walls and footpaths/road surfaces 
weed-free? 
 

Q.90 COUNCILLOR NAOISE Ó’MUIRÍ 
 To ask the Chief Executive to confirm the up-to-date details status of any new 

Affordable Purchase scheme being negotiated with Central Government in relation to 
public housing? 
 

Q.91  COUNCILLOR NAOISE Ó’MUIRÍ 
 To ask the Chief Executive in relation to dog-fouling incidents can he please provide 

the following details for 2017, 2018 and 2019 (to date): 
 - no of fines issued 
 - no of fines paid without court prosecution 
 - no of cases brought to court 
 - no of cases successfully prosecuted 
 

Q.92 COUNCILLOR DONNA CONNEY 
 To ask the Chief Executive to report on the recent decision by the Garda traffic to close 

the cycle-lanes to allow parking by Private Coaches on the Dublin City segregated 
Cycle-way on the Alfie Byrne Road during rush hour commute on the 24th May from 5 
pm and why the coach park was not used as an alternative to putting vulnerable road 
users especially young children being collected from the crèche in East Point business 
park on Bicycles on to a busy road 
 

Q.93 COUNCILLOR MARY FITZPATRICK 
 To ask the Chief Executive to provide an update on the request from (details 

supplied) to have hard surface footpath access from rear garden to John Paul II park. 
 
Q.94  COUNCILLOR MARY FITZPATRICK 
 To ask the Chief Executive to provide a report on the following housing maintenance 

query. When will rear replacement windows be installed for (details supplied) Two 
years waiting for windows. 
 
 



Q.95 COUNCILLOR MARY FITZPATRICK 
 To ask the Chief Executive to please provide a report on the following housing 

maintenance query, when will new rear windows be installed for (details supplied) 
 

Q.96  COUNCILLOR MARY FITZPATRICK 

 To ask the Chief Executive when will DCC treat the mould, install a dehumidifier 
and insulation for (details supplied) 
 

Q.97  COUNCILLOR SOPHIE NICOULLAUD 
 To ask the Chief Executive if DCC has anything to do regarding the new propose 
 plans for Phoenix Park. If so, what is the involvement of DCC with the new proposed 

plans for Phoenix Park? 
 

Q.98 COUNCILLOR SOPHIE NICOULLAUD 
 To ask the Chief Executive for improvement in road signage to advise drivers that 

Tyrconnell Park is a cul de sac and that road signage be erected at the same location 
to advice drivers that children are at play in Tyrconnell Park cul de sac. 

 
Q.99  COUNCILLOR SOPHIE NICOULLAUD 
 To ask the Chief Executive how Dublin City Council will take into account new 

requirements to preserve nature to comply with the climate emergency declaration 
from central government and the proposal from Bus Connects to cut down trees as per 
example on Grattan Crescent in Inchicore.  
 

Q.100 COUNCILLOR CHRISTY BURKE 
 To ask the Chief Executive if there is any update regarding the progress in regards to 

the sale off (details supplied). Given the concerns regarding the condition off the 
complex. 
 

Q.101  COUNCILLOR CHRISTY BURKE 
 To ask the Chief Executive given the dangerous condition of the road at (details 

supplied) that DCC reinstate the road as local services in the area are concerned 
regarding its poor condition. 
 

Q.102  COUNCILLOR CHRISTY BURKE 
 To ask the Chief Executive that DCC Roads Department reinstate the roads at (details 
 supplied). As both roads are in a poor state and residents in both areas are very 

concerned. 
 

Q.103 COUNCILLOR CHRISTY BURKE 
 To ask the Chief Executive that Dublin City Council replace the windows and doors 

after 20 yrs in place at (details supplied). 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 


